ELLISON VIEW SURGERY

NOTES OF PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP MEETING
HELD 20 JANUARY 2014
Present:  9 members, Dr Rahman, Mrs Whitehead, Practice Manager, Mrs Mahon, Deputy Manager.

Apologies for absence:  Mrs Keegan, Miss McClelland, Mrs Stock, Mrs Stocker

Resignations:  Mr W McElwee and Mrs E Johnstone have resigned from our Reference Group.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes:

Telehealth:  will now be introduced for patients with unstable blood pressure so they can measure their blood pressure at home with a machine loaned from practice.

South Tyneside Improving Care Scheme:  100 patients have been visited so far, either in their own homes, or brought into surgery.   

Patient Texts/On line Access  – now operating well.  More patients giving mobile numbers and applying to order prescriptions and make appointments on line.

NEW BUSINESS

Practice News:  Dr Gutfranska was unable to fulfil her commitment to regular Monday work due to family problems and we now have a new lady GP, Dr Hajjar Amin, who is working with us every Monday.

PATIENT SURVEY RESULTS

Copies of our survey shared with Reference Group and discussed.  Agreed appointments continues to be an issue with patients.  It is hoped that opening up on line bookings may help those who work and don’t have easy access to a telephone during the day.  This will however remain an action with the Practice.   Everyone was very pleased with the clinical outcomes on the survey around patients feeling listened to and involved with their care.

Mrs Whitehead explained the results of the survey would be posted on the website and  copies have been displayed in the waiting room.  Mr Falcus asked if perhaps the survey could be made available elsewhere, eg on NHS Choices.  
GP OPENING HOURS

The Government wish for GP surgeries to be open longer and work is going on nationally as to how this could work.  This was discussed within the Group.

CARE.DATA INFORMATION SHARING

Mrs Whitehead explained to the Group what this was all about.  Some members had received leaflets but agreed they did not understand fully the implications.  The pro’s and con’s of such data sharing, and the future of the data, was discussed.  Forms are available from the surgery for patients to opt out of certain parts of the data extraction service if they wish.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

14 April 2014, 6.00pm, here at the Health Centre.

